K. Anthony Iannone 7817 Ducor Avenue, West Hills, California 91304 818 992 6919 F. mail: kiannoneis@yahao.goz

Phone: 818-992-6919 E-mail: kiannonejs@yahoo.com

June 25, 2003

Re: Recommendation for Cliff Kettemborough

To Whom It May Concern:

I have known Cliff Kettemborough for about two years. Dr. Kettemborough first came to my attention when I was Senior Director of Technology Programs for California State University, Northridge Extension. I interviewed him regarding several courses that we wished to offer, including technical project management, and subsequently offered him employment as a part-time instructor.

In my current position as a Program Chair at ITT Technical Institute in Oxnard, I contacted Dr. Kettemborough and invited him to serve on our Advisory Board. I was pleased to see him at our last meeting this past May. I also invited him to teach our Data Structures course; unfortunately, he had another commitment at the time the course was scheduled.

Dr. Kettemborough is a very personable, clear-minded, and knowledgeable computer professional. I am sure that he would prove to be an outstanding contributor to your enterprise.

Please feel free to contact me, should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Anthony Iannone